
Trinity Public Utilities District Meeting Date: January 1
1cJ024

Issue: 

Agenda Item No. ., 

REPORT TO THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
CONDUCT A PUBLIC HEARING FOR 

CONSIDERATION OF RA TE RESTRUCTURING FOR RATE 
SCHEDULES 1, 3, 5, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 18, 19 AND 20 

Should the Trinity Public Utilities District (District) Board of Directors (Board)
consider a Rate Restructuring to accelerate the Rate changes adopted in January
2022 and implement a Wholesale Power Cost Adjustment? 

Background and Discussion: 
The Board, at its November 9, 2023 meeting, requested that Staff consider
implementation of a Wholesale Power Cost Adjustment to the District's Rate
Schedules, in lieu of the Drought Relief Surcharge. The Wholesale Power Cost
Adjustment would potentially be adjusted from the Base Rate twice per year, if the
cost of wholesale power from the Western Area Power Administration (WAPA) is
adjusted, while operational expenses would be built around the System Access
Charge and the Base Rate. 

Annual power acquisition costs have fluctuated from a low of $1.3 million to a high
of $4.9 million since Fiscal Year 17/18. The Drought Relief Surcharge was
implemented to account for the fluctuating cost of power due to drought, or lack
thereof, generating approximately $1.8 million per year when in effect. The
Surcharge is adjusted based on a determination of whether or not the Water Year
is "above average" in the April Bulletin 120 Report from the California Department
of Water Resources. However, WAPA adjusts wholesale power costs in April and
October, so the Surcharge can lag behind the power cost adjustment by up to 18
months. When combined with inflationary pressures and the District's strategy of
keeping reserves low, the District now faces negative reserves in the Budget
Forecast. 

At the December 14, 2023 meeting, staff provided Scenario 1, attached, which
includes a Budget Forecast Summary, the impact of a proposed Rate Restructure
to existing Rate Schedules, and Historical Power Costs. Scenario 1 included
accelerating implementation of existing approved rate increases to the previously
approved Year 2025 amounts. The Board requested that staff return with an
additional proposal to better address forecasted negative Reserves, and to
consider both increasing rates and reducing expenses. 

The attached Scenario 2 accelerates existing changes already approved to the
Year 2025 Rates and includes an additional increase to account for operational
expenses. The Scenario provides the total proposed new rate, however, upon
further direction from the Board, the Rate Schedules would be calculated to reflect
a Base Rate plus a Wholesale Power Cost Adjustment. For example, if Scenario
2 is selected, the Residential Energy Charge would be $0.04682 and the
Wholesale Power Cost Adjustment would be $0.0344, for a total of $0.08122. 
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